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Felixstowe TravelWatch

On a lovely summer day in July, our 
celebrations to commemorate the 
125th opening of the Town Station were bigger and better that we could 
have hoped for, with many local groups and individuals involved as well as 
ourselves.  The Felixstowe Society’s and Felixstowe Museum’s archives of 
station photographs, the Orwell Hotel (it was their 125th birthday the same 
day) Greater Anglia and the local Community Rail Partnership, the children 
and sta!  from Langer Academy primary school, Brownies from Derby Road 
and Colin’s scale model railway layout, Felixstowe Radio and more, all 
contributed to the successful day. 

Large numbers of the public came to the station and to the Orwell 
Hotel in the a" ernoon.  From the local community were our Mayor Cllr 
Seamus Bennett and our Member of Parliament Dr. Therese Co! ey and 
representatives from Greater Anglia.  Special thanks to the  East of England 
Co-operative Society for permission to use the original station building. 
Photographs show the Mayor cutting the celebration birthday cake and a 
lineup of some of those involved.  Article provided by Richard Holland 

Felixstowe Master Mariners 

The Felixstowe 
Master Mariners 
Club meets on the 
third Tuesday of 
each month at 
Felixstowe Ferry 
Sailing Club

for a lunch provided by local caterer DG 
Catering - info@dgcaterers.co.uk followed 
by a talk by an invited speaker. 

The talks have recently included 
presentations by Club Members, Nigel 
Lingard and Captain Peter King.

Nigel gave a very interesting talk about the evolution of the 
Cruise Industry in general and his part in the conversion of the ferry “ Black 
Prince “ launched in 1966 as a Ferry, to a full time cruise ship 20 years later. 
Some interesting facts about the cruise industry today were divulged and 
Members were fascinated by what Nigel had to say.

Peter’s presentation was more sombre, as he explained the role his parents 
had in their evacuation from Burmah and the destruction of oil fiends and 
infrastructure belonging to the Burmah Oil Company, for whom Peters 
father worked, to prevent the installations falling into the hands of the 
advancing invading Japanese army invasion in 1942. This was a moving and 
very personal talk which had members totally absorbed.

The object of The Club is to foster professional comradeship among Master 
Mariners and those with Nautical interests and to use any excess funds to 
support local maritime related charities in an atmosphere of high traditions, 
good manners, smart dress code, cordiality and friendship.

New Members are always welcome and Membership details and further 
information can be obtained from the FMMC web page  
www.mastermariners.uk/index.html

Picture show Captain King giving his talk on Tuesday the 18 July 2023.

This term has been a busy one at Felixstowe School, with various sporting 
events taking place

over the summer term calendar. The Summer Sportathon saw students 
across the school taking part in all kinds of sport for 24 hours, raising a total 
of over £4,000 for charity. Being one of the most anticipated events of the 
year, students found themselves challenged both mentally and physically, 
as they worked together in teams led by our sixth form students to help their 
team win at the end of the day. Activities included football, rounders, kin ball, 
a water fight and more. 

This term has also seen our annual Sports Day, with Stradbroke house 
winning the trophy. From javelin to shotput and more, students from all years 
took part to help their house win points in the morning, for the all important 
decider in the a" ernoon - the significant track events. With all students and 
sta!  gathering outside on the field, everyone waited eagerly, cheering on 
their house representative in the relay and 100m races. Only one house could 
win, and that was Stradbroke - winning the most points and also having the 
loudest and most supportive crowd in the a" ernoon. Sixth form students 
also took part in individual races - including the three legged race - and the 
day came to a close with the sixth form / sta!  relay, where sixth form students 
took the victory against the PE department and other sporty sta!  members 
in the school. A successful day saw key teamwork and leadership skills within 
the school, with all years uniting for one sole cause - winning the trophy.

Felixstowe School’s Sixth Form recently took part in the Inter-Trust Sixth 
Form Challenge, competing against other schools in Unity - where our sixth 
form took home the trophy in our first time entering the competition. One 
of these challenges was a physical challenge, where students had to work 
in a team to complete and solve tasks, putting their sporty skills to the test 
in order to secure an all important victory for the sixth form.  It has been a 
sporty end to this academic year, and we are looking forward to seeing the 
sports develop next year too.

By Grace Wells, Year 12 Student of Felixstowe School

A Sporty Summer Term 
for Felixstowe School


